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OIG: Imaging pre-authorization may be handled by hospital for referring docs and

patients

The OIG released an advisory opinion at the end of last month OK'ing a hospital's proposal to provide insurance

pre-authorization srevices free of charge to patients and physicians.  This is an issue that has long vexed folks in

the imaging world.  Clearly, this is a free service provided to referral sources (to the extent they are obligated by

contract with third party payors to obtain the pre-authorization before referring a patient for an MRI, for

example), so why is the OIG OK with it?  In the opinion, the OIG blesses the arrangement for four reasons:

The arrangement doesn't target specific referring docs, so the pre-authorization service will be provided for

patients of docs who are contractually bound to handle it themselves, as well as for patients of those who

aren't, and thus the risk of using the arrangement to reward referrals is low

The hospital will not pay the docs under the arrangement and will not guarantee to docs that the

pre-authorizations will be forthcoming (the OIG also notes -- not sure why -- that the hospital will collect and

pass on only such personal health information as may be necessary to secure a finding of medical necessity for

the pre-authorization) 

The hospital staff will be transparent with payors and referring docs, and will have little influence on steering

volume, because they get involved only after the hospital has been selected (other situations are

distinguished, e.g., where referral seekers provide referral sources with staff like discharge planners)

The hospital has an interest in being paid for its services, and thus in ensuring that the pre-authorization

process is conducted properly, thus "lower[ing] the risk that the ... [a]rrangement is a stalking horse for illicit

payments to [the hospital's] referral sources"

Well, the reasoning here doesn't really cut it, as far as I'm concerned.  Referring docs and their staffs hate having

to deal with the pre-authorization process, and if a hospital takes on that headache, that's a real benefit

(remuneration, in the language of the anti-kickback statute).  If there are two hospitals in town, and -- all other

things being equal -- one provides pre-authorization services and the other doesn't, guess where all the docs will

refer their patients?  It doesn't really matter that the service is provided to all docs, for all payors.  It is still

clearly an inducement.  If, on the other hand, all hospitals take on this added cost of doing business, then nobody

gains a competitive advantage.  Finally, to the extent physician networks are more and more tightly tied to

particular hospital systems (whether through employment or other relationships, post health reform), the potential

for steering volume is negligible at best.

Bottom line: I agree with the outcome, but not the reasoning.
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